
HPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 21, 2022 

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT FOR AUGUST 2022 

SUBMITTED BY DON MORRIS 

 

The unaudited financial statements have been mailed out to the membership.  Thanks to 

volunteers and Board members for folding and stuffing envelopes. 

We have received the flashing stop signs.  We are having some brackets fabricated at the Hilo 

Steele Work to accommodate our signpost.  The road crew will install the signs as soon as we 

receive the brackets. 

The new signs for the board and membership meeting for Paradise, Kaloli, and Shower have 

been ordered.  They should be here by the end of the month. 

I ordered speed limit signs for the main roads at the end of August.  They should also be here 

around the end of this month. 

Equipment:  The John Deere side arm mower is down.  Needs a new hydraulic pump.  Parts 

have been ordered.  All other equipment is running fine at this time. 

Grading: Widended, dropped 1 ½” base course and compacted 5 miles of roadway.  Ala Heiau,  

2 MP, 2 PK, 3KDE, 10 MP, AND 20 MDE.  Widened, graded, and compacted 6 miles of roadway.  

2 MDE, 10 MDE, 10 PK, 12 MP, 17 PK, RR PK, AND RR KDE. 

Weedwacking: Corners, signs and mailboxes on Makuu, Paradise and Kaloli. 

Mowing:  The road crew mowed 60 miles of roadway with the sidearm mower and 92 miles 

with the deck mower. 

Roads Watered:  60 miles of roadway 

Dead Animals:  2 pigs removed 

Rubbish Pickup:  1.19 tons of mixed rubbish, 2.87 tons of scrap metal, 4 tires. 

Safety Report:  No accidents or injuries for the past 93 months 


